

SSLP Head Office

c/o Codsall Community High School Elliots Lane, Codsall Staffordshire WV8 1PQ t 01902 243622 e office@sslp.uk

Dear Parent / Carer,

## Ofsted Inspection Outcome - Codsall Community High School

We are delighted to announce that we can now share the outcome of our most recent Ofsted inspection that took place at the beginning of March. The inspection was a fully graded inspection and was undertaken by a team of four inspectors who spoke to students, observed lessons, looked at books, spoke to governors, parents and staff.

Inspectors graded the school as "Good" in every category.

Some key findings were:

- "Pupils are proud to be a part of this vibrant school."
- "Leaders have high expectations for all pupils, and pupils live up to these expectations."
- "Pupils feel safe at school."
- "Bullying is rare, and when it does happen pupils report it because they know staff will deal with it. Pupils are well-mannered and respectful, and they engage well in lessons. "
- "They (students)behave well and know that the staff have their best interests at heart."
- "Leaders have high expectations for pupils' behaviour and conduct. These expectations are applied consistently and fairly by staff."
- "There is an active focus on teaching and supporting pupils to improve their behaviour and become active positive citizens. This means that pupils rarely make the same mistake again."
- "The personal development curriculum is ambitious."
- "Sixth-form students prosper throughout their time at the school. They are motivated and engaged in lessons. The curriculum they study is ambitious, and its content is regularly reviewed."
- "Many students use their enrichment time to give something back to the school. For
  example, many volunteer to help and support their younger peers to prepare for exams or
  to complete subject coursework."

Whilst we are delighted that inspectors found so many things to celebrate, we understand that an inspection will only ever provide a snapshot of what we are about as a school, regardless of the grade awarded. Our goal will continue to be to further improve our offer for our students and wider community and to ensure each and every child that joins us gets the very best education possible.

The full inspection report will be available via both the school website and the Ofsted website.

Yours faithfully,

Simon Maxfield

Alun Harding

Jess Shulman

Headteacher

**Executive Headteacher** 

**Chair of Governors**